
MINUTES OF BABYLON SCHOOL BOARD SPECIAL WORK/STUDY MEETING                          
 
DATE OF MEETING:   April 1, 2015 
PLACE: Babylon Junior-Senior High School, 50 Railroad Avenue, Babylon, NY 11702 
 

Members Present  
Mrs. Lisa McKeown, President  
Mr. Dominic P. Bencivenga, Vice President 
Mrs. Carol Dell’Erba 
Mrs. Ann Donaldson 
Mrs. Linda Jurs 
Mr. Dominick Montalto 
 
Members Absent 
Mrs. Elizabeth Altbacker 

 
 District Superintendent 
 Mr. Richard S. Rozakis 
 

Central Office Administration  
Dr. Peter Daly, Deputy Superintendent   

  
District Clerk 
Linda Pesce 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
   

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mrs. McKeown, President.  At this time a motion to 
move into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing negotiations and advice from counsel was 
made by C. Dell’Erba seconded by D. Bencivenga and approved. (6-0) Public Session resumed at 
7:30 p.m. at which time Mrs. McKeown, President, led the assemblage in the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 

PRESENTATION 
 
 
WORK/STUDY 
DISCUSSION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 

Mr. Darrell Conway, representative for John Bosch Bus Company, presented the bus company’s view 
of the district’s transportation program to the Board of Education.   
 
The Board of Education received proposals from RFPs for an independent audit of the district’s 
transportation program.  The Board will be reviewing the proposals.  The Board of Education 
scheduled a Special Meeting for Monday, April 20th for the purpose of adopting the proposed 2015-
2016 school budget.  Mrs. McKeown stated that the budget process is ongoing and that central 
administration salary increases are being negotiated and are not reflected in previous budget 
presentations.  A consensus by the Board of Education was to leave the SCOPE after school child 
care program in place for the 2015-2016 school year.   
 
At 8:35 p.m. there being no other business, the meeting was adjourned on motion by C. Dell’Erba, 
seconded by L. Jurs and approved (6-0) 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


